
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 9th October 2020 

As we come to the end of week five, it is lovely to see the walls of the classrooms 

vibrant with the children’s work. We do have talented children here at Kellington 

Primary School.  

The first half term after the summer holidays is always a tough one as we get back into 

the school routine after the summer holidays and therefore  we do know how difficult 

it has been for so many children after such a long time away from school. Therefore we do 

appreciate as we move into week six, how tired some of them are.  

We are looking forward to our parent consultations with you,  when we can discuss their 

progress and achievements. You will have received a link to book your appointment today 

(you do need to book a separate appointment for each child) and we will send you details of 

how to access the virtual meeting (by video or just audio) at the end of next week.  

 

Changes due to the current situation 

Thank you once again to everyone for adhering to the additional rules and procedures in order 

to keep everyone as safe as possible. Everything continues to be going really well 

Unfortunately our  school office remains closed to visitors. However if  you have any questions 

or queries please do not hesitate to  telephone or email. 

Thank you  once again to all parents and carers for wearing a mask when on the school 

premises both inside and outside.   

PE lessons remain being undertaken outside and so please can all children continue to have 

outdoor PE kit in school  Monday to Friday.  

 



Homework 

Children in Year 1-6 will continue to  have homework set on Google Classroom and will have 

brought spellings home to learn or these will be on Google Classroom too. Reading books in 

Lilies and Tulips should come with the child to school each day in the child’s plastic wallet and 

they will not be touched by other children. Once your child is ready to change their book it will 

be ‘quarantined’ before putting it back into circulation. In Daffodils and Roses  reading books 

will be sent home on Monday and should be returned to school on Friday.  

Apologies, unfortunately there has been a little delay and we will not be launching the use of 

Tapestry with the parents of nursery and reception children until after half term.  We will have 

everything ready to start in the first week and will write to you before half term to explain 

more.  

PTA  

All children have drawn their portrait this week to be part of the 2020 school tea towel. We 

are really excited to be creating the tea towel  and we hope you will want to support school by 

buying one as a beautiful souvenir of your child’s time at Kellington Primary School.  The tea 

towels will be on sale for £4 or 3 for £10. Orders can be placed with the PTA team. 

Parent Governor  

We still have a vacancy for a Parent Governor. If anyone can spare some time to support the 

school in this role please do not hesitate to get in touch.  We do need you to help support the 

running and development of our school 

Absence 

Thank you for informing us promptly if your child is absent from school. Unless your child is 

too ill to attend it is important they come to school everyday and any appointments are made 

outside of school hours or at the beginning or end of the school school day when at all 

possible.  

It is really important that we know if your child or anyone in the family are displaying Covid-19 

symptoms or indeed have accessed a test. I do appreciate the guidance on when you should or 

should not isolate can get rather confusing so please do not hesitate to contact school if you 

need advice.  You do need to contact us immediately  if your child or anyone in the family have 

tested positive, please email admin@kp.starmat.uk ,including weekends and evenings.  

The attendance percentages for this week: Daffodils 97.14%; Roses 98.28%; Tulips 97.27%; 
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